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(Now - Collingwood & Ark Royal)

Contextual Information

Implementation of the Recommendations

Following publication of the Commission for Health improvement (CHI) report a GWMH CHI implementation group was established, involving both Fareham and Gosport
and East Hampshire PCTs. The group met regularly until all the recommendations had been implemented, and made regular reports to the PCTs’ boards. In 2004, after
implementation was complete, the monitoring of the services and changes made was formally handed over to the Clinical Governance Committee of Fareham and Gosport
PCT

Organisational changes

The management of the services involved in providing care on Dryad and Daedalus Wards has changed over the years. When the Healthcare Trust was in existence (April
1994 until April 2002) it managed the GWMH site. It also managed and provided clinical services within GWMH, with the exception of Sultan Ward, which was a GP run
ward and was funded and managed separately. The Healthcare Trust was split into clinical and geographical divisions and one division, Medicine for Elderly People (now
known as DMOP) provided inpatient services for older people in dedicated wards at St Mary’s Hospital (SMH) and Queen Alexandra Hospital (QAH) and the consultant
cover on Dryad and Daedalus Wards. However, the Gosport and Fareham geographical division managed GWMH and the nursing services on Dryad and Daedalus wards.
As both divisions were managed by the one organisation, they worked to common policies and procedures.

In April 2002 the Healthcare Trust was dissolved and East Hants PCT, Fareham and Gosport PCT and Portsmouth City PCT were established. The Medicine for Elderly
People division was made transferred to East Hants PCT, but the services at GWMH were transferred to Fareham and Gosport PCT. This meant that the medical service
for Dryad and Daedalus wards was with East Hants PCT, and the management of the nursing services at GWMH with Fareham and Gosport PCT.

In October 2006 Medicine for Elderly People, by now referred to as the Division of Medicine for Older People, (DMOP) transferred into PHT. At this time the nursing and
administration team for Dryad and Daedalus were transferred into DMOP and thus also became part of PHT. In other words from October 2006 for the first time the whole
clinical service on Dryad and Daedalus (medical, nursing and administration) was managed by one division within one organisation.

Clinical Model Changes

At the time of the CHI review Dryad was a continuing care ward and Daedalus had 16 continuing care beds and 8 slow stream rehabilitation beds. Both wards have been
dedicated solely to rehabilitation since 1st September 2004 The Monday to Friday 9am to 5pm medical cover has been provided by SHOs, supported by a staff
grade/associate specialist since 5th February 2003. In summer 2007 these two wards were temporarily decanted to Royal Hospital Haslar, during a period of
refurbishment of GWMH - they returned to the War Memorial Hospital in September 2008, but to Ark Royal and Collingwood Wards.
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